
 

 

              

              

    

       

   

   
              

 

        

        

       

   

 
   

 

              

                   

              

        

 

                      

                

              

                 

          

 

                

                      

         

 

                 

                  

                

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

S T A T E  O F  M A I N E  

DEP A R T M EN T  O F  EN VI R O N M EN T A L  PR OT EC T I O N  

 

      JANET  T.  MILLS  

         GOVERNOR  

MELANIE  LOYZIM  

 COMMISSIONER  

 

 

December  14,  2021  

Peter Mohlin, Project Manager 

St. Germain for Roehm America LLC 

846 Main St. 

Westbrook, Maine 04092 
peterm@stgermain.com 

RE: Maine Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Permit #ME002267 

Maine Waste Discharge License (WDL) #W001914-5R-F-R 

Roehm America LLC (formerly Evonik Cyro) 

Termination of Permit 

Dear Mr. Mohlin: 

By this letter, the Department of Environmental Protection (Department) is terminating the above referenced 

permit last issued on November 2, 2015 to Evonik Cyro LLC for their facility in Sanford, Maine. The 

permit authorized the discharge of 0.300 MGD of non-contact cooling water from an industrial 

manufacturing facility to the Mousam River, Class C. 

Based on a letter attached to an email dated July 29, 2021 from you to me, it is our understanding you are 

requesting to terminate said WDL/MEPDES permit on behalf of the owners (Roehm America LLC). On 

November 30, 2021, the Department’s Compliance Inspector for this site, Matt Hight, emailed me 

confirmation that the discharge pipe has been permanently sealed and that no wastewater is able to be 

discharged to the Mousam River from this site. 

The Department will be inactivating the facility in our database so that Discharge Monitoring Reports and 

billing statements are not sent to the permittee in the future. By copy of this letter, we are notifying the U.S. 

Environmental Protection Agency of the retirement of the permit. 

Please be advised that a new permit may be needed from Department for any future discharge of 

pollutants from this facility to the surface or ground waters of the State of Maine, either under current 

ownership or new ownership. Any new permit/license would be based on the characteristics of the 

effluent being discharged and the impacts of the discharge on the quality of the receiving water. 
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Roehm America, LLC (formerly Evonik Cyro) 

December 14, 2021 

Page 2 of 2 

If you have any questions regarding the matter, please feel free to call me at 446-3820. 

Sincerely, 

Cindy L. Dionne 

Division of Water Quality Management 

Bureau of Water Quality 

ec: Jonathan Early, Roehm America, LLC 

Stuart Rose, DEP 

Lori Mitchell, DEP 

Irene Saumur, DEP 

Damien Houlihan, USEPA 

Alex Rosenberg, USEPA 

Sandy Mojica, USEPA 

Nathan Chien, USEPA 

Richard Carvalho, USEPA 
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